
 

 
 

Geneva, 8 September 2025 
 
 
Financial Support for Civil Society Advocacy during World Antimicrobial 

Resistance Awareness Week (WAAW) 2025 
 
 
The South Centre invites applications from civil society organizations and 
research institutions from developing countries for limited financial funding 
(maximum 2000 USD) to design and launch or extend impactful advocacy 
campaigns that engage local government, communities, stakeholders and 
media to address antimicrobial resistance (AMR).  
 
The scope of the campaigns can be human health, the human-animal interface, 
use of antimicrobials in food production systems, the role of the environment 
in the transmission and spread of AMR.   
 
The campaigns should take place during the World AMR Awareness Week 
2025. The theme for the World AMR Awareness Week (WAAW) 2025 is “Act 
Now: Protect Our Present, Secure Our Future”. This year’s WAAW will take 
place from 18–24 November 2025.  
 
To apply for funding, please complete the application form attached and 
send it to Ms. Caroline Ngome Eneme at ngomeeneme@southcentre.int by 20 
September 2025. In case you need more space to provide information on your 
project, please attach it in a separate document. Any questions about this call 
can also be sent to this email address.  
 
The selection result will be announced by 15 October 2025.  

 
Source: World Health Organization   


